
AS I SEE IT 
WITH 

HARRY PEPPER 

Gathering news for this col­
umn is quite a chancy business. 
Sometimes one has to really go 
out and look for it and again 
there are times like Monday 
evening, when it comes looking 
for you. 

Thinking back to the weekend, 
1 didn't really have a clue what 
1 was going to write about this 
week but a soccer meeting was 
called for Monday night, Little 
League Ball opened its schedule 

down at the Cook Ave. diamond 
and I was hoping coach Lyle 
McDonald might have some­
thing new on his Junior Girls 
ball team. In other words I was 
just hoping for something to 
break, and believe me, it did. 

Five lady bowlers have just 
won the West Kootenay Inter 
City Bowling Tourney and are 
Jao)cing for someone to tell the 
world about it. And you have 
what is known as an irresistable 
force, if you've never listened 
to five exuberant girls all talk­
ing at the same time - believe 
me you've missed something. 

They call themselves "The 
Doodlers" and they must know 
something about bowling, too, 
because they were good enough 
to win the aforementioned tro­
to win the aforementioned tour­
ney over competition from Nel­
son, Grand Forks, Fruitvale, 
Sal mo, Castlegar, South Slocan, 
and Meadow Creek. (I wonder 
where that is!). 

Anyway, ii was a first time 
for the girls and they were all 
very happy about it. The event 
took place in Fruitvale this past 
weekend. The ladies who 
brought home the silverware 
were Team Captain Julie 
Bartsch, Ann Erickson, Vera 
Lucin, Elma Clark and Jessi 
Lucin, Elma Clark and Jessie 
Skinner. 

Congratulations, ladies, and 
thanks for helping me with this 
column. 
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An organization can only fun­
ction if it has the right amount 
of active participants and an 

1 
energetic bunch of executive 
members. 

The 1971 Orwell Derby club 
was such an organization and 
according to incumbent presid­
ent Joe Rosse the 1972 club 
figures to carry on this trad­
ition. 

In his report to the member­
ship of the club at their annual 
meeting, election of officers 
and stag combined, held in the 
Hotel basement on March 30th 
of this year, president Rosse 
related that the club had seen 
the possibility or complete col­
lapse in 1970 but the 1971 offi­
cers had worked hard to restore 
it to a point where the 1971 
membership was the largest 
ever, a total of 146 members. 

Also included in his report 
was the fact that the annual 
cabaret or the club was a re­
sounding success and the Creek 
Derby had a total or 92 mem­
bers attending. Both functions 
were greatly enjoyed by all 
members attending. 

Along with his tale of a suc­
cessful season, president Joe 
extended his thanks to the out­
going officers for their efforts 
which had been so bountifully 
rewarded. 

A new proposal was made to 
include lake fish in the list or 
trophies and this was accepted. 
Derby Day 1972 will be Satur­
day June 24th at Sheep Creek. 

The annual raffle will con­
tinue and the prizes this year 
are really fantastic. First prize 
is a Husquvarna 300 Magnum 
Rifle valued at something over 
$270.00; second a three-piece 
camping outfit, and third a 
three-piece fishing .set. 

Tickets for this raffle ma_, 
be purchased from any director 
or the club or from the hotel 
bar 
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They call themselves " The 
Doodlers " and they must know 
something about bowling, too, 
because they were good enough 
to win the aforementioned tro­
to win the aforementioned tour­
ney over competition from Nel­
son, Grand Forks, Fruitvale, 
Salmo, Castlegar, South Slocan, 
and Meadow Creek. (I wonder 
where that is! ). 
· Anyway, it was a first time 
for the girls and they were all 
very happy about it. The event 
took place in Fruitvale this past 
weekend . The ladies who 
brought home the silverware 
were Team Captain Julie 
Bartsch, Ann Erickson, Vera 
Lucin, Elma Clark and Jessi 
Lucin, Elma Clark and Jessie 
Skinner. 

Congratulations, ladies , and 
thanks for helping me with this 
column. 
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An organization can only fun­
ction if it has the right amount 
of active participants and an 
energetic bunch of executive 
members. 

The 1971 Orwell Derby club 
was such an organization and 
according to incumbent presid­
ent Joe Rosse the 1972 club 
figures to carry on this trad­
ition. 

In his report to the member­
ship of the club at their annual 
meeting, election of officers 
and stag combined, held in the 
Hotel basement on March 30th 
of this year, president Rosse 
related that the club had seen 
the possibility of complete col­
lapse in 1970 but the 1971 offi­
cers had worked hard to restore 
it to a point where the 1971 
membership was the largest 
ever, a total of 146 members . 

Also included in his report 
was the fact that the annual 
cabaret of the club was a re­
sounding success and the Creek 
Derby had a total of 92 mem­
bers attending. Both functions 
were greatly enjoyed by all 
members attending. 

Along with his tale of a suc­
cessful season, president Joe 
extended his thanks to the out­
going officers for their efforts 
which had been so bountifully 
rewarded. 

A new proposal was made to 
include lake fish in the list of 
trophies and this was accepted. 
Derby Day 1972 will be Satur­
day June 24th at Sheep Creek. 

The annual raffle will con­
tinue and the prizes this year 
are really fantastic. First prize 
is a Husquvarna 300 Magnum 
Rifle valued at something over 
$270 .00; second a three-piece 
camping outfit, and third a 
three-piece fishing .set. 

Tickets for this raffle ma_,· 
be purchased from any director 
of the club or from the hotel 
bar . 
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says he (Joe) sure shows the 
advantage of all the early work. 
He's really hitting the ball . 

One of the prospects that the 
Cap brains hope to lure to their 
roster is ex-Grand Forks Mets 
starry pitcher, Brian Hama­
gami. Brian could help a lot in 
a Cap uniform. 

Another Cap who will be 
welcomed back to the fold will 
be the local Mr. Momentum , 
Joe Zanussi. Joe has just ar­
rived home from his winter 
stamping ground , Fort Worth , 
Texas where he toils for the 
Central Pro Redwings . 

Joe had a satisfying second 
half of the season his team 
winning most ,Df its last dozen 
games. They won enough to 
grab third place and a semi­
final spot against Tulsa Oilers, 
a series which they forced to 
seven games before bowing out. 

Among veterans returing to 
Among veterans returning to 

the team will be Don Holmes , 
Barry Seal , Bobby Profili, 
Rocky Cull, · Rich Miller , Len 
Cedarholm and Steve McFar­
land. It is rumored that Al 
Dececco may also be returning. 
Al could help, too. 

Not expected to return are 
Trail's Larry Brandt and Sal­
m:>'s Art Field, both of whom 
will be missed. 

The 1972 slate of officers 1:. 
co111pO:,eU or well-kuowll f;sli­
ing and hunting enthusiasts and 
includes Joe Rosse president, 
Ross Armour, Vice-pres.; 
Tommy Gibbons, sec.-treas.; 
and directors Merv Jensen, 
Louie Thompson, Arne Camp­
bell, " Chris" Christianson, 
"Moe" Fisher and Ken Nyman. 

Personally, I would like to 
congratulate the club for a job 
well done and wish them as 
good or better season in '72 . 

All forms of s_ummer ~~_. 
are in the formabve stage 1' 
now and so there is really 
too much to write about tl, 
week. .. 

Aside from additions to the­
Little League rosters because 
of late entries, Saturday's op­
ener will go on as scheduled 
with four 3-inning games and 
the parade of players, coaches 
etc. through town which will 
precede the games. 

Additional registrations have 
added a couple of players to 
each roster and it looks like a 
keenly-contested season may 
be in the offing. 

One thing in favour of a good 
season is the goodly number of 
volunteers that will be available 
for extra jobs around the 
League. I have been contacted 
by a few people who are i_nt_er­
ested, and this looks prom1srng. 

The quest goes on for a coach 
for some 15 youngsters who 
have registered to play in the 
Senior Babe Ruth section of the 
local Minor Ball, but two or 
three lines are out and may 
result in some satisfaction. 

Practices to be held this week 
may point up some pretty good 
looking players in this group, 
and they could make some ener­
getic young fellows look pretty 
good in their first year of coa -
ching in this age group. 

Newly-elected coach of the 
Senior Capilanos, a knowledge­
able young man who I predicted 
you ball fans would have no 
trouble recognizing , Lloyd Mc­
Lellan, has started the Caps on 
drills already. Practices were 
held Sunday in Trail and Tues­
day night at Jubilee . 

Lloyd tells me that most fac­
es on the team will be familiar 
this year . Some of them may 
have bee!} in different uniforms 
the last~ time you saw them, 
but will definitely be an asset 
to the Joral team . 

One of the new recruits will 
be young Joe Caron who has 
been playing for Lou DeRosa's 
high school team in Trail . Lloyd 


